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From: Stevens, Elle H. - CC Legislative Assistant
To: Maes, Mar"quasa R. - CC Council Secretary
Subject: FW: [EXTERNAL] Lowry Senior Housing rezoning - Application # 20211-00031
Date: Monday, January 10, 2022 3:51:51 PM
Attachments: December 20 - 2021 LUN statement to Council.docx


 
 


From: Sawyer, Amanda - CC Member District 5 Denver City Council
<Amanda.Sawyer@denvergov.org> 
Sent: Wednesday, January 5, 2022 6:57 AM
To: dencc - City Council <dencc@denvergov.org>
Subject: FW: [EXTERNAL] Lowry Senior Housing rezoning - Application # 20211-00031
 
 
 
Best Wishes,
 


Councilwoman Amanda Sawyer 
District 5
Phone 720-337-5555
Find more information at our website
Follow us on Facebook
Follow us on Twitter
Follow us on Instagram
Sign up for our monthly newsletter
 
This email is considered an "open record" under the Colorado Open Records Act (CORA) and must be made available to any person
requesting it unless it clearly requests confidentiality. Please expressly indicate whether you would like for your communication to be
confidential.


 
 


From: "carlamcconnell@comcast.net" <carlamcconnell@comcast.net>
Date: Wednesday, January 5, 2022 at 6:37 AM
To: "Sawyer, Amanda - CC Member District 5 Denver City Council"
<Amanda.Sawyer@denvergov.org>
Cc: "Fry, Logan M. - CC YA2245 City Council Aide" <Logan.Fry@denvergov.org>, Katherine
Head <kathyhead1@comcast.net>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Lowry Senior Housing rezoning - Application # 20211-00031
 
CW Sawyer –
Please find attached a statement from Lowry United Neighborhoods (LUN) concerning the rezoning
for 8890 E Lowry Blvd.
This statement has also been submitted to Senior Planner Libby Kaiser with a request to include it in
the hearing packet for all Council members.
Thank you.
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December 20, 2021





Denver City Council


RE:


8890 E Lowry Blvd.


Rezoning Application # 20211-00031








Lowry United Neighborhoods (LUN) has been in discussions with the Senior Housing development team, including Matt Oermann, United Properties, Phil Workman, The Pachner Co. and representatives from the Archdiocese of Denver, about the proposed project for 8890 E Lowry Blvd.  





United Properties met several times with the LUN Board beginning with a project presentation in March 2021 and followed by 3 meetings with a LUN committee. LUN urged that the active living apartments include 10% of units for lower income residents, continued public access along the east side of Westerly Creek, benches and trees for that path, and that a publicly accessible pickleball court be considered. The Senior Housing team agreed to these requests.  The lower income rentals are to be codified in an agreement with HOST, an easement along the path can be held by the Lowry Community Master Association (LCMA) or the City of Denver.





On October 21 LUN hosted a townhall presentation (via zoom) for the community. Community concerns expressed during the October 21 presentation included vehicular site access, pedestrian safety and traffic at the Lowry Blvd / Yosemite traffic circle and along Yosemite, loss of green space, preservation of existing mature trees, building height (Lowry design guidelines limit height to 45’), and potential parking conflicts along Sports Blvd.   Through two follow-up meetings (December 2, December 7) which included City staff it was determined that the pedestrian safety and traffic issues will be addressed through on-going monitoring by DOTI and site plan review once the City receives a development package.





The LUN Board determined, after the October 21 community meeting, that it does not have the capacity to seek a sufficiently representative vote from the RNO community to either express or withhold support for this rezoning.  The Board also determined that rather than executing a GNA that the provision of lower income housing and the path right-of-way can be achieved through HOST agreement and an easement with either the City of Denver or LCMA.





LUN appreciates the conversations we have had with the United Properties team, as well as multiple conversations with City staff and submits this letter as a record of these interactions.





Kathy Head, Co-Director, LUN





Carla McConnell, Co-Director, LUN









Kathy Head, Co-Chair, LUN
Carla McConnell, Co-Chair, LUN





